



Her Excellency the Right Honourable Mary Simon C.C., C.M.M., C.O.M., O.Q., C.D., F.R.C.G.S. Rideau Hall

1 Sussex Drive
Ottawa, Ontario
K1A 0A1

## Your Excellency,

Please accept this as a follow-up to the initial letter we wrote dated December 8, 2021. The actions of Prime Minister Justin Trudeau and his government have been divisive, deceitful, and criminal in nature. In our first letter, we explained how the actions of the federal government were illegal and at times criminal. In this letter, we will demonstrate how the actions taken by Trudeau and his government are not in the best interest of Canadians. Ma'am, for reasons listed below, we ask that you, as you are the Commander-in-chief of the Canadian Armed Forces, immediately cease all military involvement with Trudeau's "vaccination" campaign. We are also once again requesting that you execute your powers and dissolve parliament. Dissolution of parliament will send a clear message to Canadians that there is a constitutional crisis acknowledged by the Queen of Canada. It will also send a message to political leaders that the antagonistic behaviour displayed by Trudeau and his government will not be tolerated in Canada.

In our letter to Attorney General David Lametti, dated December 7, 2021, we asked that he commence a fair and transparent investigation into the actions taken by our governments toward the COVID-19 response. We have yet to receive a response and have since publicly released our attempts at contacting Mr. Lametti. Though we have not yet received a response from you, we are making another attempt to contact you before making our efforts known to the public. Please understand that making our letters public is not an attempt to intimidate or threaten Your Excellency or your position. We believe in government transparency and accountability, and we believe it is the right for Canadians to know what is being asked of their government.

Since the date your office received our previous letter addressed to you, several important updates have come to light. The most alarming is that the Canadian Covid Care Alliance (CCCA) released a report titled *The Pfizer Inoculations for COVID-19 More Harm Than Good.* In this report, the CCCA used Pfizer's own data to reveal that the injections were far from safe and that more people died in the trials after taking the Pfizer injection than those who died in the placebo group.¹ Those who died after receiving the injection did not die of COVID-19, resulting in manufacturer messaging that focused on trial-related COVID-19 deaths instead of overall deaths in the trial. At the request of Canadian parents, a criminal investigation has been opened in relation to Pfizer's fraudulent submissions that the injections are safe and effective for children.²

Democratic governments should be transparent. Transparency promotes accountability and provides information for citizens regarding what their government is doing. To date, neither the federal government, nor any of the provincial governments, have released the scientific data which led government officials to declare the COVID-19 treatment injections as "safe and effective". This is concerning because in recent history, several large pharmaceutical companies were forced to pay billions of dollars in fines for both civil suits and penalties for criminal acts.<sup>3</sup> In 2009, Pfizer paid \$2.3 billion for its illegal activity and was described as "a corporate giant that was blatantly violating the law and misleading the public through false marketing claims."<sup>4</sup>

The Honourable Brian Peckford, former Newfoundland Premier, is the only person alive today who helped draft the *Canadian Charter of Rights and Freedoms*.<sup>5</sup> Mr. Peckford has made several appearances and

publicly stated that Section 1 of the Charter, the section that allows for limitations on our freedoms, was never intended to be used for a situation like the current COVID-19 health response.<sup>6</sup> Mr. Peckford has continually advocated that the current mandates being implemented by our federal and provincial governments violate the Charter.<sup>7</sup> Who could be more qualified to speak on the meaning of the Charter than the individual who cowrote it?

Many Canadians have long-standing trust in their government. This trust has been built over time and has resulted in many Canadians believing they may not be qualified or equipped to question or challenge the actions of their government. This is an anomaly throughout the world, as governments worldwide are often challenged and scrutinized by their citizens. Justin Trudeau and his government appear to have taken advantage of this and participated in actions and behaviours that no other governments in Canadian history have previously attempted.

The actions of Justin Trudeau have been called "anti-Canadian", and he has partaken in unprecedented acts of surveillance to monitor Canadians. Trudeau and his government funded a study on Canadians to determine how best to coerce and influence them into taking the COVID-19 treatment injection. Tactics included removing Canadians' ability to travel, go to restaurants, and other social settings.<sup>8</sup> Not only did Trudeau apply these tactics to pressure Canadians into taking the injections, but he and his government gave money to provincial governments who agreed to do the same.<sup>9</sup> Provincial Health Officers have declared vaccine passports are not correlated with COVID-19 transmissions but rather serve as an incentive to get the COVID-19 treatment injection.<sup>10</sup> If that wasn't enough, reports have recently come out that the federal government was actively tracking the movement of its citizens through cellular phone data without Canadians being aware.<sup>11</sup> At the time of writing, there is an open contract from the Government of Canada requesting bidders to provide "access to cell-tower/operator location data" to "assist in the response to the COVID-19 pandemic."<sup>12</sup> Former Ontario Information and Privacy Commissioner, Ann Cavoukian, advised that the government could not be trusted with the data, and that privacy commissioners should be involved.<sup>13</sup>

The extreme measures Justin Trudeau is taking do not coincide with the evidence surrounding the COVID-19 health situation. The claims that these measures are to combat a health emergency contradict continually mounting evidence that demonstrates the information behind this pandemic, including hospital COVID-19 numbers, have been misleading. Trudeau's government has already rewritten laws to force healthy federal employees, including military personnel, to be on unpaid leave indefinitely publicly declaring them a health risk. This is despite the fact that some healthcare workers are being allowed back to work in hospitals even after testing positive with COVID-19.15

Justin Trudeau's actions appear to be a continuous attempt to divide Canadians. In an interview aired in September 2021, Trudeau stated, "We all know people who are deciding whether or not they are willing to get vaccinated, and we will do our very best to try to convince them. However, there is still a part of the population that is fiercely against it. They don't believe in science and progress and are very often misogynistic and racist. It's a very small group of people, but that doesn't shy away from the fact that they take up some space. This leads us, as a leader and as a country, to make a choice: Do we tolerate these people?"16 (the statement was delivered in French but was translated to English). On January 5, 2022, Trudeau commented that the public was angry with the "risk posed to us by unvaccinated people". 17 Trudeau's comments are divisive and incite hatred toward an identifiable group society has inappropriately labeled as "anti-vaxxers"; a dangerous and derogatory address. The Supreme Court of Canada determined that a "societal handicap"; society's response to a real or perceived disability, should be the focus of a discrimination analysis. 18 The Ontario Human Rights Code defines Disability as a person who does not currently have a disability, but they are treated adversely because of a perception that they will eventually develop a disability, become a burden, pose a risk, and/or require accommodation. 19 There is no question that Trudeau's comments amount to hate speech with the intent to cause harm to an identifiable group. Trudeau's actions are criminal.

Ma'am, these hostile actions taken by Justin Trudeau and his government are unjustifiable. They are implementing measures at a speed that is simply impossible to be challenged in a timely manner in court.

Trudeau and his government need to be stopped to provide the courts and Canadians enough time to process and understand the situation. Trudeau and his government have continued to push the line of government intrusion on the rights and freedoms of Canadians. There appears to be no end in sight as long as these overreaching actions go unchecked. Ma'am, it is imperative that you act now without hesitation. Canadians need you more than they have ever needed any Governor General in the history of our country. You can send a message. A message that will reaffirm Canada is a Constitutional Monarchy, a democratic country, and its citizens have fundamental rights and freedoms protected by the proper checks and balances against elected politicians who might seek powers in excess of those conferred by the constitution, and ultimately as a safeguard against dictatorship. Much of what you have worked toward in your career and personal life is at risk of being swept away if the heinous actions of Trudeau and his government are permitted to continue unchecked.

Though Justin Trudeau won the majority of the seats in the House of Commons in the last election, this merely demonstrates a flaw in our electoral process. Votes for Trudeau's party only accounted for less than 33% of the votes. These are important figures because as Trudeau continues to prolong his COVID-19 response and incite hatred, more and more people are losing confidence in his government and his agenda. This means there are over 11 million voters who could potentially unite against Trudeau's government. These numbers do not include those who did not vote or those who had voted for Trudeau but have since changed their mind about his policies and actions. Trudeau speaks as if he represents the beliefs of the majority of Canadians, when in fact he speaks for a much smaller group. Does he speak for you?

On January 3, 2022, regarding military personnel being deployed in the Montreal area, a news report stated, "Forces personnel will begin their deployment today to provide support to the province's vaccination campaign." Deploying the military on Canadian soil, to a large urban area, to assist with what appears to be a politically motivated medical treatment campaign, which has been proven to be overwhelmingly ineffective, is another unjustifiable step toward a unchecked authoritarian government. As Commander-in-chief of the Canadian Armed Forces, you have the authority to halt all military involvement with the current COVID-19 response. We request this be done immediately. The bottom line is, the majority of people in this country do not want Justin Trudeau as their leader. Mounties For Freedom has always hoped to prevent the escalation of public unrest, however we cannot control the actions of over 11 million people.

We once again humbly ask that you consider what is at stake for our country and cease all military involvement with Prime Minister Trudeau's "vaccine" campaign and that you dissolve parliament. Give Canadians an opportunity to see that you too recognize something is wrong and send a message to other political leaders that the behaviour shown by Prime Minister Trudeau and his government will not be tolerated in a free and democratic Canada. We kindly request representatives from Mounties For Freedom be allowed to meet with your Excellency so that we can provide you with additional information and answer any questions you may have in a timely manner.

Thank you for your time, we await your response.

Sincerely,

Mounties For Freedom



www.mounties4freedom.ca info@mounties4freedom.ca

https://archives.fbi.gov/archives/news/stories/2009/september/pfizer\_settlement\_090209.

- <sup>5</sup> Peckford, Brian. 2021. "Saving Canada's Democracy." Peckford42. December 12, 2021. https://peckford42.wordpress.com/2021/12/12/saving-canadas-democracy/. <sup>6</sup> Ibid.
- <sup>7</sup> The Fifth Doctor. 2021. "The 5th Doctor Ep. 4: Charter of Rights & Freedoms Legend Brian Peckford Condemns Vaccine Mandates." Time Stamp 1:39. Rumble. September 5, 2021. <a href="https://rumble.com/vm4pbt-the-5th-doctor-ep.-4-charter-of-rights-and-freedoms-legend-brian-peckford-c.html">https://rumble.com/vm4pbt-the-5th-doctor-ep.-4-charter-of-rights-and-freedoms-legend-brian-peckford-c.html</a>.
- <sup>8</sup> Kantar. 2021. Review of Psychographic Segmentation of Canadians Regarding COVID-19. Kantar.
- <sup>9</sup> Tasker, John. 2021. "Trudeau Promises \$1B to Help Provinces Pay for Vaccine Passports." Canadian Broadcast Corporation. August 27, 2021. <a href="https://www.cbc.ca/news/politics/trudeau-promises-1b-vaccine-passports-1.6155618">https://www.cbc.ca/news/politics/trudeau-promises-1b-vaccine-passports-1.6155618</a>.
- <sup>10</sup> "COVID-19 Virtual Medical Staff Forum: Vaccine Updates & Build Back Better." n.d. Www.youtube.com. Accessed November 15, 2021. <a href="https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Z1NlhQGVAhw">https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Z1NlhQGVAhw</a>. Timestamp 15:30.
- <sup>11</sup> Skelding, Conor. 2021. "Canada Secretly Tracked 33 Million Phones during COVID-19 Lockdown: Report." New York Post. December 25, 2021. <a href="https://nypost.com/2021/12/25/canada-secretly-tracked-33-million-phones-during-lockdown/">https://nypost.com/2021/12/25/canada-secretly-tracked-33-million-phones-during-lockdown/</a>.
- <sup>12</sup> Public Services and Procurement Canada. 2021. "Operator-Based Location Data and Services for Public Health Mobility Analysis (1000236419)." Buyandsell.gc.ca. Government of Canada. December 17, 2021. <a href="https://buyandsell.gc.ca/procurement-data/tender-notice/PW-21-00979277">https://buyandsell.gc.ca/procurement-data/tender-notice/PW-21-00979277</a>.
- <sup>13</sup> Macon, Ken. 2021. "Former Ontario Privacy Chief Says Never Trust the Government with Coronavirus Cell Phone Tracking." Reclaim the Net. December 31, 2021. <a href="https://reclaimthenet.org/ontario-coronavirus-cellphone-tracking/">https://reclaimthenet.org/ontario-coronavirus-cellphone-tracking/</a>.
- <sup>14</sup> Furey, Anthony. 2021. "FUREY: Brampton Mayor Speaks out on Ontario's Misleading COVID Hospital Data." Toronto Sun. December 29, 2021. <a href="https://torontosun.com/opinion/columnists/brampton-mayor-speaks-out-on-ontarios-misleading-covid-hospital-data">https://torontosun.com/opinion/columnists/brampton-mayor-speaks-out-on-ontarios-misleading-covid-hospital-data</a>.
- Olivier, Annabelle. 2021. "We Have No Choice': Quebec Announces Some Health Workers with COVID-19 Will Be Allowed to Work | Globalnews.ca." Global News. December 28, 2021. https://globalnews.ca/news/8476807/quebec-health-care-workers-covid-19-allowed-to-work/.
- <sup>16</sup> Naylor, Dave. 2021. "Trudeau Calls the Unvaccinated Racist and Misogynistic Extremists." The Western Standard. December 29, 2021. <a href="https://westernstandardonline.com/2021/12/trudeau-calls-the-unvaccinated-racist-and-misogynistic-extremists/">https://westernstandardonline.com/2021/12/trudeau-calls-the-unvaccinated-racist-and-misogynistic-extremists/</a>.
- <sup>17</sup> Online Politics Producer. 2022. "Canadians Are 'Angry' with the Unvaccinated: Trudeau." CTVNews. January 5, 2022. <a href="https://www.ctvnews.ca/politics/canadians-are-angry-with-the-unvaccinated-trudeau-1.5728855">https://www.ctvnews.ca/politics/canadians-are-angry-with-the-unvaccinated-trudeau-1.5728855</a>.
- <sup>18</sup> Quebec (Commission des droits de la personne et des droits de la jeunesse) v. Montreal (City); Quebec (Commission des droits de la personne et des droits de la jeunesse) v. Boisbriand. 1999, CanLII 712 (SCC) [1999] 1 SCR 381. Supreme Court of Canada.
- <sup>19</sup> Ontario Human Rights Commission. 2016. "2. What Is Disability? | Ontario Human Rights Commission." Ohrc.on.ca. June 27, 2016. <a href="https://www.ohrc.on.ca/en/policy-ableism-and-discrimination-based-disability/2-what-disability">https://www.ohrc.on.ca/en/policy-ableism-and-discrimination-based-disability/2-what-disability</a>.
- <sup>20</sup> Elections Canada. n.d. "Election Results National Validated Results." Elections Canada. Accessed January 3, 2022. <a href="https://www.elections.ca/enr/help/national\_e.htm">https://www.elections.ca/enr/help/national\_e.htm</a>.
- <sup>21</sup> Luft, Amy. 2022. "Canadian Armed Forces Deployed to Quebec to Help with COVID-19 Vaccination Campaign." CTV News. January 3, 2022. <a href="https://montreal.ctvnews.ca/mobile/canadian-armed-forces-deployed-to-quebec-to-help-with-covid-19-vaccination-campaign-1.5726240">https://montreal.ctvnews.ca/mobile/canadian-armed-forces-deployed-to-quebec-to-help-with-covid-19-vaccination-campaign-1.5726240</a>.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Canadian Covid Care Alliance. 2021. Review of *The Pfizer Inoculations for COVID-19 More Harm than Good.* Canadian Covid Care Alliance. <a href="https://www.canadiancovidcarealliance.org/">https://www.canadiancovidcarealliance.org/</a>.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup> Rath & Company. 2021. "The Pfizer Inoculations for COVID-19 More Harm than Good." West Foothills, Alberta: Rath & Company.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>3</sup> Enjuris. 2019. "Top 10 Largest Pharmaceutical Lawsuits & Settlement Amounts." Edited by Enjuris Editor. Enjuris Blog | Find Answers and Share Your Accident's Story. July 11, 2019. https://www.enjuris.com/blog/resources/largest-pharmaceutical-settlements-lawsuits/.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>4</sup> Federal Bureau of Investigation. 2009. "Record Pfizer Settlement." The Federal Bureau of Investigation Storied. United States Government. February 9, 2009.